HOOFBEATS of the





LUBBOCK MUSTANG CLUB

January 2012

Visit us online at: www.lubbockmustangclub.com

The Lubbock Mustang Club is now on Facebook!

(please "LIKE" us and you will automatically get all the current info).

The Lubbock Mustang Club is Proud to be an MCA Regional Club!

CAR OF THE MONTH-January 2012



This month's COTM is a 2002 convertible owned by Carl and Sylvia Dowell.

Would you like to see your Mustang here? Then send picture and information about your Mustang to Mike Cochran lbbdoc@qmail.com or mail the info to LMC, P.O. Box 6154, Lubbock TX 79493-6154

<u>HAPPY NEW YEAR!</u>

From all of us at the Lubbock Mustang Club, have a lappy, Healthy and Prosperous 2012

NOTES FROM THE PRESIDENT

Happy New Year,

Our first meeting of the year will be January 5th at Red Zone. Come join us to get 2012 moving with your Mustang club. While we are still in the winter's chill, it won't be too long before it will be warm and sunny and we can start showing the cars off once again.

So, we need you to join us to help get the year rolling and plan events for the new year. For now you'll be seeing this and the remainder of the newsletter via the web site. Mike is working hard to get things so that our letter will be available via the web. With the retirement of Dennis, we are still hoping for a new editor for the newsletter, but until that occurs our notes will be via the web. If you have suggestions regarding the newsletter please let us know.

We had a great Christmas party at the Rollo Gurss party barn, however, the turnout was low. The weather apparently kept a lot of folks at home. Those of us that made it enjoyed some delicious BBQ, 'fixins' and terrific deserts. It is already time for us to decide on next Christmas's event since many places book up early. So, again we need your input on new location, costs, etc. We spent a fair amount of club money to cover for those that didn't make the event, since we had to provide a guarantee of 40 members.

Thanks to Charlie and Linda Ricks, along with Laura and Jim Hamlet for getting 'gifts and door prizes' for the party. Also, thanks to Dennis and Ronnie for helping with the 'financial' end of the party and club funds. Also, thanks to Mike for keeping the web site and facebook active and for working on the newsletter.

We, as a club, say a BIG thanks to Dennis for all of his work, support and etc for the club for many years and we're glad that he will stay an active member, along with Kay.

Please join us as we get the new year underway. John

Doc's Thoughts

Officers were elected at the Christmas party and they will look familiar. John and Laura were coerced into staying in the two top spots. Chuck volunteered to once again honcho the car show with his same merry band of followers. Ronnie and I will continue to push paper and pound

keyboards for you also. I want to echo John's thanks to Dennis for his years of service. He's not going anywhere though, so we expect to see you at all the events, Dennis. I'm going to use this space each month to plug upcoming events and maybe include happenings at the meetings you may have missed. The 14th annual Blue Ribbon Rally will be April 28, 2012. For those of you not familiar with it, the Blue Ribbon Rally benefits the Family Outreach Center here in Lubbock and is held in the Depot District. Our club handles the parking and the Caprock Classic Car Club does registration duties. So, it's a fun collaboration for a good cause in a unique venue. Keep that date open and you'll hear more about it in the future. At our meeting on the 5th we will be deciding some important dates, like the annual Mustang Birthday Party, the car show, and as John mentioned, where and when to have next year's Christmas party. Come out, if you can, and give us your input. There will be a link to the newsletter every month on the Facebook site and also this web site. If you are a Facebook user, "Like" on the LMC page and, of course, all new info posted will show up on your home page.

LUBBOCK MUSTANG CLUB MEETING

Date: 12/2/2011

There was no regular business meeting for December. (Christmas party instead)

LMC MEMBERS SPECIAL DAYS

If you would like to see your birthday and anniversary in the Newsletter, then please notify me by sending the information to **Lubbock Mustang Club P.O. Box 6154 Lubbock, Texas 79493-6154** or email it to: lbbdoc@gmail.com.

January Birthdays

Hugh Armstrong 1/13 Carol Blake 1/24 Brent Carroll 1/18 Krista Fleishman 1/7 Jarrod Frankum 1/8

Steve Hamlett 1/15 Reece Krueger 1/9 Charlotte O'Connell 1/24 Doug Putman 1/17 Travis Warmoth 1/13

January Anniversaries

Sprague/Hattie Fleming 1/1

NEW MEMBER'S (Let's make new members welcome!!!)

Joseph and Lyn Alvarez

If you know of someone interested in the Mustang Club invite them to look at the website:

<u>www.lubbockmustangclub.com</u> or give them a membership form or have them look us up on Facebook.

The DEADLINE for all information, notes, ads, articles, pictures, etc. for the February 2012 Newsletter is <u>1/27/12</u>.

If you move or if any of the information that you have given the Lubbock Mustang Club has changed be sure and send the new information to The Newsletter Editor at: P.O. Box 6154, Lubbock, TX 79493-6154. Or email lbbdoc@gmail.com.

Lubbock Mustang Club 2012 Events Calendar

Watch the LMC Hoofbeats Newsletter and http://lubbockmustangclub.com for updated events information.

January 5 Meeting will be at the RED ZONE Cafe, 37th & Slide, 7:00 PM February 2 Meeting will be at the RED ZONE Cafe, 37th & Slide, 7:00 PM

MOST IMPORTANT INFO: 2012 Membership Dues are now due and payable. \$25.00 due on January 1, 2012. Also Business Card Advertising is also now due and payable ASAP for 2012. (See note for Ad prices below.)



A Major Sponsor of the Lubbock Mustang Club





Home Style Meals –Breakfast All Day 3602 Slide Road Ste B1 Lubbock, Texas 79414 806-784-0010

Owner- Ricky Green
HRS: Mon – Sun 5:30am – 9:00pm



Imagine your Business Logo Right Here!

This spot is \$25 a year.

Get your Business noticed while helping to support The Lubbock Mustang Club.

Contact Doc @ 806-794-7443 or

e-mail: lbbdoc@gmail.com

Web site and Events Sponsorships available also.

BUSINESS CARD ADS

For the newsletter its \$25 for a business card sized ad if they're a club member, with it also being on the website. Non-club members are \$60 for the newsletter/website combo.

For the trailer it's \$100/year, \$350 /5 years (either side) for sizes equivalent to 16x16 or 12x20. The stickers must be made by the advertiser & supplied to us Business Card Ads are renewable January 1, 2012

The Lubbock Mustang Club is an MCA Regional Club.



LMC also encourages its members to become members of The Mustang Club of America.

We hope that current MCA members will renew for 2011 and new members will join.

Contact our MCA Representative at DSNLK94K@aol.com.

806/788-3306

MCA News

There are benefits from continuing to be an Active Regional Member Club. For information on individual/family MCA membership, go to: http://www.mustang.org/index_noflash.html or call 1-850-438-0626.

Patrick J. Hanford, D.O.

7501 Ouaker Ave. • Lubbock, Texas 79424

er FAX 806/799-0691

KingsPark Urgent Care Center

Cet Stuff NAPA AUTO & TRUCK PARTS WAREHOUSE 4413 50th Street, Lubbock, TX 79414 806-792-627 104 E. 19th Street, Lubbock, TX 79403 806-747IF YOU HAVE A BUSINESS CARD AD IN THIS NEWSLETTER AND WISH TO KEEP ADVERTISING I MUST HAVE THE \$25 FEE, ASAP.

Car Shows and Events

Watch this Space for Car Shows. Shows are being added as info is received.

LMC CLASSIFIEDS-FIND IT - SELL IT - TRADE IT HERE!

All ads must be renewed every 3 months, or send in new ads to be printed in next Newsletter. Please email your ads to lbbdoc@gmail.com or mail to Lubbock Mustang Club, P.O. Box 6154, Lubbock, TX 79493-6154. Your ad will be dropped at the end of 3 months or when you let it be known your item(s) have been sold; whichever comes first. If you wish to continue running the ad after 3 months it must be renewed.

FOR SALE: 5 lug 8 inch rear axle or 5 lug front hubs with spindles? I have both and would like to sell them. I also have a set of 5 lug front hubs without spindles. Call for price. Nic LoCascio, contact number is 778-4918. (11/11)

Classifieds are free for members and \$5 for non-members. Ads will run for three (3) months and if you want it to run longer, you must resubmit it. Just get the Ad to the Editor by the deadline date of each month. The DEADLINE for the February Newsletter is January 27. Send ads to LMC Classifieds at: PO BOX 6154, Lubbock, TX. 79493-6154 or email to lbbdoc@gmail.com.

INFORMATION ON THE 'GREAT AMERICAN PONY DRIVE' CLUB

Remember GAPD likes to come to Lubbock. The Great American Pony Drive will be cruising the east coast in 2012, July 7-22, START SOUTH OF DC, HEADING THRU ANNAPOLISTHRU MD, DOWN THE CHESAPEAKE BAY BRIDGE/TUNNEL-WILLIAMSBURG-ELIZABETH CITY-KITY HAWK-HATTERAS-OCRACOKE-FERRY BACK TO MAINLAND-JACKSONVILLE (NC)-ALONG THE COAST TO MYRTLE BEACH FOR MUSTANG WEEK. Mustang week is July 17-22. More info as it develops. Lots of fun and sites. And cruising in Mustangs.



MustangFest 2012- October 5-6-7

MustangFest is an annual event in south Texas — a welcome gathering of Mustang owners who may have never experienced the '30-years-ago' feel of 'island time' on the Texas Riviera. The location was chosen for its unique yesteryear ambience and its namesake location — Mustang Island. Admission is free to the public. Cruise To MustangFest™ is OPEN TO ALL Mustang owners — Cruise To MustangFest™ 2011 certificates will be available to cruise participants. Lodging info available at www.MustangFest.org or CALL US at 210-399-7500. YOU ARE INVITED to join the large contingent of Mustangs and Ford® vehicles from all over! CRUISE TO MUSTANGFEST departs Mustang, Oklahoma at 7:59a and arrives into San Antonio on Thursday at 4:38p to join up with members of the Heartland Mustang Club, Mustang Club of America (MCA) and everyday Mustang owners for an evening of celebration at Cowboys Dance Hall. The pony car owners will gather Friday SEP 30th in San Antonio (after their obligatory Alamo and Riverwalk visits) - The Mustangs are expected to depart San Antonio at HIGH NOON and arrive into Corpus Christi at 2:38p for pre-check-in with local Ford dealer representatives on South Padre Island Drive-arriving on Mustang Island at 3:38 pm for event check-in. At 3:39 pm, reset watches to Island Time. LIVE Island Dinner Show — Saturday night at 7:00.



MEMBERSHIP FORM (New or Renewal)

Please feel free to use the following form to join or renew your membership. Please fill out <u>completely</u> and Mail to: Lubbock Mustang Club, P.O. Box 6154, Lubbock, TX 79493-6154 or bring it to the next meeting at Red Zone Café, Slide Road & 37th St. Meetings are the first Thursday of every Month.

Name	
Spouse	
Other Family Members (Name and	
relationship)	
- · 	

Mailing Address:		City	State
Zip	Contact Phone #	Cell Phone #	
E-mail_			
Mustang	(s) Year & Model		
MCA#(If applicable)		
Annivers	sary Date//	All Family Members Birthdays	
What int	erests you? (Racing, Cru	ising, Car Shows, etc.)	
quarterly \$18.75	y. If paid January 1 thro	1 year, due on January 1 of each year, a ough March 31- \$25.00 Paid April 1 thr otember 30 – \$12.50 <u>Paid October 1 tl</u>	ough June 30 -
PLEASE	BE SURE TO INCLUD	E YOUR CHECK OR MONEY ORDE	<u> </u>
Signatur	e	Date	

Be sure and send us a photo of your car for our member's gallery. (Optional of course) The **LUBBOCK MUSTANG CLUB** is a social organization dedicated to the preservation and enjoyment of the Mustang automobile and the fun and fellowship that goes hand in hand with these cars. The only requirement for membership is a love of Mustangs.

2012 LMC Officers

President - John Robison - jrrumble@gmail.com
Vice President - Laura Hamlett - 069@cinemark.com
Car Show Director - Chuck Wilson - wilsonc@diebold.com
Car Show Committee Jeff Krueger - carpetsolutionslbk@gmail.com
Mike Cochran - lbbdoc@gmail.com
Neil Thompson - ants@nts-online.net
Ronnie Brown - ronniebrown0405@yahoo.com
MCA rep - - - - Darin & Sylvie Putman - dsnlk94K@aol.com
Secretary/Treasurer - - - - Ronnie Brown - ronniebrown0405@yahoo.com
Historian/Website/Newsletter - Mike Cochran - lbbdoc@gmail.com

